
Southfork News 

“FOR THE RESIDENTS, BY THE RESIDENTS” 

Have a great month!                                          December    2020 

'Twas A Florida Christmas 
 
    

 'Twas the night before Christmas and all through the town,  no noses 

were frozen, no snow fluttered down,   no children in flannels were 

tucked into bed,  all wore shorty pajamas instead.      

    

 To find wreaths of holly, t'was not very hard,   for holly trees grew 

in every back yard.   In front of the houses, Dads and Moms were  

adorning the bushes and coconut palms.      

    

 The sleeping kiddies were dreaming in glee,   hoping to find water 

skis under the tree.   They all knew that Santa was well on his way,   

in a Mercedes-Benz, instead of a sleigh.      

    

 And soon he arrived and started to work,   he hadn't a second to 

linger or shirk.   He whizzed up the highways and zoomed up the road,   

in a S-L 300, delivering his loads.      

    

 The tropical moon gave the city a glow,   and lighted the way for old 

Santa below.   As he jumped from the auto he gave a wee chuckle,   he 

was dressed in Bermudas with an Ivy league buckle,      

    

 There weren't any chimneys, but that caused no gloom,   for Santa 

came in through the Florida room.   He stopped at each house....stayed 

only a minute,   emptying his sack of stuff that was in it.      

    

 Before he departed, he treated himself   to a glass of papaya juice 

upon the shelf.   He turned with a jerk and bounced to the car,   

remembering he still had to go very far.      

    

 He shifted the gears and stepped on the gas  and up Highway US 98 he 

went like a flash.   And I heard him exclaim as he went on his way,   

 "MERRY CHRISTMAS Y'ALL, I WISH I COULD STAY!"   

 

 



                      Newsletter Information 

Note, any information to be placed in the newsletter, must be submitted between the 1st and 15th of 

every month.  Please contact the editor (Phyllis Grossi) at 567-6105, pkaygrossi@aim.com  or drop off 

the information at 11150 Mesquite Dr.  All newsletters can be viewed in color on the web site @  

www.floridacommunities.com  (click on Southfork at bottom of page.)   

                                                                                    Facebook 

Southfork community page (you know you are from southfork when) 

Southfork Deceased residents (Southfork Fl “gone but not forgotten” 

                                      Must join on facebook to be able to view or add info. 

  

ASSOCIATION OFFICERS:  

President                           Harry Gerrish                  2020-2022                               

Vice President                 Ron White                       2019-2021 

Secretary                            Pam Way                        2020-2022 

Treasurer                        Tom Flanagan                    2019-2021 

 

Directors: 

  None                                                                         2020-2022 

Donna Elder                                                              2020-2022 

Sue Kerschner                                                           2019-2021 

  Bob Lynch                                                                2019-2021 

Bob Dougherty                                                         2019-2021 

                   Emergency  CONTACT NUMBERS IN PASCO COUNTY  (911) 

Pasco Cty Sheriff    352-518-5000                            Dade City Police 352-521-1493 

 Hurricane Updates 800-427-8340                          Sheriff non-emerg 727-847-8102                             

Southfork office 352-523-0022               Fax 352-523-0611                After Hours 352-206-4080 



 

                                             Sick/Prayer List. 

                     Tom Robinson        Patty Fustaino       Jean Matala     Marcie Emley 

Get Well Wishes To All! 

                                                                             In Memoriam  

Murlan Cooper                                   Resident passed away  

  

Our condolences to the family and friends! 

                                              New Residents 

  Bob Sanford                                        11034  Mustang Dr 

   

Welcome to our Community of Southfork!  

                    Wedding     Anniversaries    

 Dec 14    Norm & Mary Lou Conaty                        Dec 18  Gary & Rosanne Mentro 

Dec 21     Howard & Linda Dickinson                       Dec 31  Mike & Faye Gallagher 

 

Newlyweds,   Larry & Marcia (Alexander) Comer     10/22/20 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Riddle of the Month  

     

               What is more useful when it is broken? 



 

 

 

 

 

 

December   Birthdays   

 

Bill Cline                                           Bill Lare                                    Larry Garner 

Kathy Gallick                                  Sandy Martin                          Bob Jones 

Joyce Myers                                   Eileen Sivak                             Mark Kaler 

Sally Cooper                                  Marie Johnson                         Rickey  West 

Marge Otto                                   Chuck Welch                             Dave Guyette 

James Prokopek                           Tina Garner                              Helen Stowe 

Carolyn Dyer  

  

   

Each month in the newsletter  there will be a listing of people celebrating birthdays.  I will 

also list Facebook members in our Southfork Facebook page so please forward to me at 

pkaygrossi@aim.com  the month/day of any birthday.   

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

This is a listing of contacts in case you have any questions for any of the 

Managers or Groups.  So many times a question or thought comes up and you 

do not have a contact name or phone number for here in Southfork so thought 

this would be helpful.   

 

Southfork HomeOwners Assoc  (HOA) 

hcg8729@epix.net                                     352-458-0055               Harry Gerrish, President 

  

 

Southfork Women’s Club 

marcialalexander@outlook.com    515-201-6656   Marcia Comer, President 

 

 

  

Southfork Managers 

southfork@floridacommunities.com     352-523-0022  or  800-497-3180  Tim & Megan Kelly 

 

 



           

        From Harry’s desk 

                        

Guessing that you will be reading this near the beginning of 
December and remember it is being written near the middle of November. This creates a 
few problems when giving a report or information, but here goes what is printable today 
 
The clubhouse is open. It comes with restrictions: masks and social distancing along 
with the fact that we are only allowed to have fifty percent of the allowable capacity to be 
in there at the same time. This greatly curtails what can be scheduled there. 
 
The board will be meeting on November 16th in the clubhouse at 9 AM 
The HOA meeting site has yet to be determined but it will be held on November 23. We 
will let you know the where and time after the board meeting. 
 
Have a shout out or two:…..June Sandberg and her activities group for putting on a really 
great welcome to Southfork for our new residents. There were 66 or so in attendance and 
everyone had more than a good time, and enough to eat. Thanks again Activities. 
 
To the Tardona’s, Lou and Penny, or Penny and Lou for a fantastic salute to our 
Veterans. The flags looked great, the snacks were great, and yes, so was Lou's singing. 
They told us they would be back for Memorial Day. Thank You for helping us salute our 
veterans. 
 
It was great to see a group of shufflers, men and women using the facilities in the early 
evening. Do not know if they have a schedule or it just happened, so ride by 
occasionally to see if they are there, then stop and join them. Do not forget that the 
pavilion games are also available for just stopping by and enjoy some horseshoes, 
bocci ball, or just sitting and talking. 
 
Thanks to those who are supplying donuts in the morning. Hopefully the HOA will be 
making some good changes after their board meeting. You will probably know before 
you read this. 

Do not hesitate to contact Ron White (716-432-2129)our vice president and 
entertainment chair person if you become aware of activities in other areas of 
our state that might be interesting to those looking for something to do. He as 
been posting things at the pavilion and in the clubhouse for you to think about. 
 
We know the Covid-19 is not going away anytime soon so we must continue to be as safe 
as we can with each other. Please respect each others methods of the way they handle it. 
 
Stay safe, be happy and enjoy living here in Southfork. 
 
You can contact me at 352-458-0055 
Harry Gerrish 
 



              
The HOA Activities Committee once again wants to THANK everyone that came to 
the  Pizza Party for our new neighbors...It was a fun time had by all...Our New 
neighbors GREATLY Appreciated what was held for them.  
 
 We even had Harry Garrish (the President) laughing.  There have been some pictures 
submitted above reflecting the evening.  
 
                          At this time there is  NO new activities planned... 
 
The HOA Activities Committee wants to wish you all a safe, healthy and HAPPY 
HOLIDAY SEASON. 
 
HOA Committee. NEWSLETTERS: 
We still need a Captain and Back-up person to deliver the Newsletters on a Monthly 
basis.  Call June Sandberg....763-257-2023 for more information. 

              

                                           



                                    Southfork Women’s Club  

               
 
   

 

Our food drive for Day Star Hope Center Christmas dinner bags is now underway.  We 

are extending the date to December 1st.  Donations can be dropped off to Marcia 

Alexander/Comer (11018 Mesquite Drive), June Sandberg (11054 Ewing Drive), or Jackie 

Morgano (11025 Ewing Drive). Please have your donations dropped off no later than 

December 1st. 

The items requested are applesauce 48 oz (1), Debbie’s Cake's (2), canned corn 15.25 oz 

(2), canned green beans 14.5 oz (2), canned sweet peas 15.25 oz (2), and macaroni & 

cheese 14.5 oz (2). The club will furnish canned hams and other items to finish out the 

bags.  Please help if you are able, so these families can have a nice Christmas dinner. 

Diane Unger has once again agreed to deliver the Christmas stockings our members 

donate to needy kids.  Please make these stockings generic so they are suitable for a 

boy or a girl.  They need to be dropped off to Diane Unger (38719 Brahman Drive) 

between November 16th and the 30th.  Please call her before dropping them off to make 

sure she is home and they don’t get ruined by ants sitting on her doorstep. 

I know this has been an unusual year and we have asked for a lot of donations to help 

those in need.  Our members have always answered our pleas for help and we all should 

be very proud of what we have done.  June, Jackie, Dot and I want to personally thank 

each and every one of you for your generosity! 

Thank you for all your generosity! 

 

Marcia Alexander/Comer, President 

 

 



                                               WINE CORK CRAFTS FOR SALE 

BY SUE KERSCHNER 

 

I have a huge selection of items for sale that can be given as gifts for any occasion. 

 

Since craft shows aren't happening this year, I am displaying items on my side porch 

through the holidays. 

 

 If you would like to  come shop on my porch at 38750 Bronco, please call first (803)968-

6028 to make sure I'm  home.   Please wear a mask and Thank you. 

 

For details see my post on  Southfork dade city marketplace on Facebook. 

             

             

    

    

    

    

  

 

 

 

 

 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

     

                                                To All Women’s Club Members, 
 

The Women’s Club Officers have come to an agreement, because of the 
COVID19, 2020 that it is in the best interest of our members to waive the 
upcoming membership dues. 
 

No meetings will be held until the Clubhouse is opened at 100%. 
 

Elections – We need volunteers to accept nominations for board members 
by Thursday, December 10.  The current officers’ terms expire January 2021. 
We are accepting positions for President, Vice President, Treasurer and 
Secretary. 
 

The elections will be conducted by ballot on Friday, January 8, starting 10 
a.m. at the Pavilion. 
 

Sincerely, 
The Women’s Club Officers                       



      By Penny Tardona                             

This month’s Southfork Veteran in the spotlight is PJ Williams.  

                                                                  

             United States Navy, 1967-1971                                               United States Army, 1974-1978  

PJ grew up in Appleton, Wisconsin. As was the experience of most young men of the Viet Nam era, PJ chose to 

join the Navy rather than wait to be drafted. After completion of Basic Training, he attended Quartermaster 

(QM) school in Newport, Rhode Island, graduating at the top of his class. He was assigned to the USS Deliver, 

ARS-23, a salvage and rescue ship. Unfortunately, there were questions about where the ship was so PJ chased 

the ship from the Philippines to Perth Australia then Hong Kong, eventually finding the ship in Taiwan! What 

an adventure for a young man straight out of the Midwest. After three years on the ship, PJ decided the Navy 

wasn’t for him and headed home to civilian life. He worked numerous jobs, including Disney World before 

getting the itch to return to the service of his country. The Army was more than accommodating so in 1974 he 

shipped out to Ft. Leonard Wood, Missouri followed by training at Ft. Gordon in Georgia where he learned to 

copy Morse Code, again graduating at the top of his class and advancing to Spec 4. Upon completion of 

training, PJ headed to Germany where he worked at both the 141
st
 and 123

rd
 Signal Battalions. Around that 

time, he met a pretty, young woman who we all know as “Bert”. They had a year long, long distance courtship 

which culminated in a proposal via mail! (Such a romantic guy!) PJ transferred to Ft. Lewis, near Tacoma, 

Washington as a Staff Sargent where Bert joined him. Eventually Bert declared “I need the sun!!!” so they 

decided to leave the Army, but PJ continued supporting the military while working as an Electronic Mechanic 

and Designer at the Philadelphia Naval Shipyard. He followed that by working with General Dynamics in 

Chesapeake, Virginia and is still called upon as a consultant for programs deploying UAV’s (Unmanned Aerial 

Vehicles) on Navy Aircraft Carriers. PJ and Bert became residents of Southfork in 2017.    

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

Local VA Offices:  Dade City, 37255 Florida Ave, Dade City, FL 33525, 352-521-5172 

                                 Brooksville, 621 W. Jefferson St, Brooksville, FL 34601 352-754-4033  

Veteran’s Corner 

 



      

 

By Penny Tardona  

 

  

   

 

 

On the eleventh month, on the eleventh day, on the eleventh hour, the residents of Southfork gathered to honor 

Veterans who reside on this property. With Hurricane Eta bearing down on us, we were uncertain if we were 

going to be able to pull it off but in true Southfork fashion, a strong sense of patriotism prevailed and the 

residents began arriving at the Pavillion. The pledge was made and the anthem was sung. Lou Tardona spoke 

about the history of Veterans Day to include the inception of the Army, Navy, Marine Corps, Coast Guard and 

Air Force. He even briefly touched upon the recent addition of the Space Force. Service songs were played and 

in spite of the average age of the attendees, some of the words were even remembered!! We closed the program 

with a lively singing of “God Bless the USA” followed by refreshments. Thanks for all those who showed up, 

it’s important to honor those who chose to serve this great country. Thanks also to those who supported and 

helped behind the scenes. 

 

Southfork Veteran Celebration 

 





                                           Southfork  Ambulance  Service Program 

                                                                  Annual Membership Meeting 

                                         Tuesday,       December 8,  2020 ,     10:00 am, Pavilion 

The Clubhouse restrictions force us to meet at the Pavilion.       Please wear a mask  

 

Our Board of Directors held a brief informal meeting 11/10/2020 confirming the above date and 

location.  All Board Members have agreed to stay on eliminating the need for an election process. 

To date we have paid out 65 Ambulance claims.    

At present there is no new business to consider, so this should be a short meeting.   

Dues :               December is our membership renewal month.    Please pay by check..   Make it payable 

to Southfork Ambulance Program, amount of $12.00 for renewal per year per resident.      

New members are always welcome, initial annual fee per person is $15.00.  

Term :              A one year agreement, beginning January 1st, thru December 31st.  All dues, either new 

or renewing are due by December 31st.     All dues are to be paid before January 1st each year.  

Benefit:           Most hospitalization plans add a co-pay fee for ambulance service.  Our Ambulance 

Service Program would pay to our user member $150.00 per usage, limited to two calls per year.  

Payment is restricted to an Emergency (911) call from anywhere in Pasco County.  Example:  Heart 

Failure, Stroke, Falls, Breathing Problems or any EMT determined emergency.     

Officers are:  Jim McAdams, Tom Geyer, Carolyn McAdams, Jo Bellows, Harry Gerrish.   

  

Please contact Jim McAdams with any questions (352-206-2754). 

 

 

 

 

 



FEDERATION OF MANUFACTURED HOME OWNERS OF FLORIDA, INC. (FMO) 
BENEFITS OF MEMBERSHIP, WHY JOIN? 

 

Formed in 1962, FMO is a statewide consumer advocacy association dedicated to protecting the rights and 
interests of manufactured homeowners. In 1984 FMO was instrumental in drafting and the passing of 
“The Florida Mobile Home Act” (Florida Statute 723) which was established to protect YOUR rights! We 
consider ourselves the “Gatekeepers” of that unique Statute. Our dues driven organization depends upon 
your contribution to continue our mission. 
 
1. FMO members have access to recommended Attorneys, Accountants, and member Providers who offer 

competitive prices to Homeowners Insurance, Roadside Assistance, and other services. Join to take 
advantage of our member benefits! Savings will exceed your dues! 

 
2. FMO’s connections to similar National advocacy groups and HUD expands our voice in representing 

you within the state and beyond. Join and have your voice heard! 
 

3. FMO encourages HOA’s participation in the Consolidated Legal Fund. Our Education program offers 
required Certified HOA Board Training among other future training exercises. 

 
4. Among our many Legislative and Advocacy accomplishments are: Continued lobbying for $2.8 Million 

to keep the Tie-Down Program; Legislation that require Citizens Insurance to cover mobile home 

attachments (sheds and carports); Defeated attempts to tax mobile homes on rental property as real 
property and repeated attempts to place a 7% monthly sales tax rate on your lot rental fee. Join us to 
help us continue helping you! 

 

5. FMO’s full time paid Political Consultant monitors proposed legislation that may be harmful or 
beneficial to FMO’s interest in Tallahassee. Our members are encouraged to support Legislators who 
champion our issues. By Joining, you give FMO the political strength to continue. 

 
6. Our full-time salaried office staff in Largo are there to assist you in all administrative matters. Your 

calls with other questions or concerns are directed to those in the organization that are proficient in 

responding to various subject matter. Join to have your concerns answered!  
 

7. Monthly District Meetings conducted by District Presidents from October thru May provides for a 

social atmosphere that allows our members to congregate and discuss issues shared by other 
residents in surrounding mobile home communities. Join us and share your issues! 

 
8. FMO’s website offers a variety of educational and informative articles. A monthly Newsletter is 

published for your convenience. Our Bi-Monthly issue of the FMO Magazine is a more comprehensive 
publication. You will find questions from our members in the Legal Ease section with answers from 
our Legal Consultant. Join to get your questions answered for FREE! 

 
Rev: 7/2020                                                   www.fmo.org                     join us on FACEBOOK!                                          

 
 
 
 



    
 

           NO FMO       NO FS 723 

WHY? 
 
 

1. Residents would fall under FS 83, The Landlord and Tenant Act. 
2. There would be no support for HOAs 
3. There would be no power to negotiate with park owners 
4. You could be evicted with a 7-day notice. 
5. Rents could go up with a 30-day notice every 60 days. 

 
Keep in mind: The FMO is an organization in the State of Florida that monitors and 
advocates for the rights and interests of manufactured homeowners living on leased 
land. 
 
Through FMOs involvement, the Florida Manufactured Home Act (Florida Statute 723) 
was drafted and enacted in 1984. It addresses the relationship between the park owner 
and homeowners of manufactured homes on leased land. The Florida Legislators 
recognized that manufactured homeowners AND park owners both have certain basic 
rights that must be protected. 
 
The FMO and FMHA (parks owners) frequently submits changes to FS 723. FMO has had 
a huge impact on proposed legislation by opposing harmful proposed changes through 
negotiations. You may go to Google and type in “ FS 723” to receive the latest copy. 
 
FS 723 covers such items as: 
1. Your Prospectus 
2. Park Owner’s and Homeowner’s Obligations 
3. Rules and Regulations and changes 
4. HOA and Bylaws 
5. Dispute settlements 
6. Evictions, grounds, and proceedings 
7. Lot Rental Increases 
8. Reduction of services or utilities 
9. AND MUCH MORE! 

 
     The FMO is available at www.fmo.org 
     A vast array of information is kept up to date.  

 
 
 
 





As you all know we have a  

few  Southfork groups on 

Facebook and would like to describe each and 

hope all of Southfork joins these groups.    All 

the groups are a closed group which means no 

one outside of Southfork can view or post any 

info.             Welcome all Southfork! 

 

(Southfork Dade City MarketPlace)        

For the selling and buying and borrowing  of 

Household Items, Items need to buy,  Loaners 

for (Wheel Chairs, Walkers, Canes or anything 

to help someone in despair),  Handmade Items 

for sale, Household help such as (house 

cleaning, yard work  needed etc).    You can list 

known yard sales in the area, estate sales and 

these are just a few to mention.    Whatever 

you want and don’t know where to buy, sell or 

loan this is our own community MarketPlace 

post for all .       

 

(You know you are from Southfork when) 

This is our way of communicating between 

each newsletter and a chat group.   It’s a place 

where  we keep everyone updated on current 

events here in the park.      Management also 

uses this group  along with mass emailing for 

any important items they want everyone to 

know about and some examples are water 

shutoffs or any closings, or anything pertaining 

to the park.    That is the reason I ask for all 

email addresses and use it for “Southfork” 

only.    When anyone passes away I also use 

this to inform all. 

 

 

(Southfork, Fl growing up) 

This  was made for all who like to remember 

growing up and reliving all the old time 

memories.   From early childhood to teens and 

what we liked and that includes games, food 

you ate, school years and so much more.    

Takes you mind off today’s world and takes us 

back to our growing up years. 

 

Southfork Vendor Listings 

This group  basically lists vendors in our local 

area that we can call for work around the 

home or some emergency we need help on.   

Please feel free to add any that you use and 

that might be helpful to all! 

 

You can search in facebook for each of these 

groups and click to join and you will be added 

in.   Again just community residents can join 

these groups. 

Any questions send me a message at  

pkaygrossi@aim.com  or give me a call at 352-

567-6105 

 

 



                        AND THEN IT IS WINTER: 

You know, time has a way of moving quickly and catching you unaware of the passing years. It seems 

just yesterday that I was young, just married and embarking on my new life with my mate.  And yet in 

a way, it seems like eons ago, and I wonder where all the years went. 

I know that I lived them all…… 

And I have glimpses of how it was back then and of all my hopes and dreams…But, here it is, the 

winter of my life and it catches me by surprise…How did I get here so fast?  Where did the years go 

and where did my youth go? 

I remember well…seeing older people through the years and thinking that those older people were 

years away from me and that winter was so far off that I could not fathom it or imagine fully what it 

would be like…But, here it is…my friends are retired and getting gray…they move slower and I see an 

older person now. Many are in better shape than me, but , I see the great change…Not like the ones 

that I remember who were young and vibrant, but,  like me, their age is beginning to show and we are 

now older folks that we used to see and never thought we’d be. 

Each day now, I find that just getting a shower is a real target for the day!  And taking a nap is not a 

treat anymore…it’s mandatory!  Cause if I don’t on my own free will, I just fall asleep where I sit! 

And so, now I enter into this new season of my life unprepared for all the aches and pains and the loss 

of strength and ability to go and do things that I wish I had done but never did!!! 

But, at least I know, that though the winter has come, and I’m not sure how long it will last, this  I 

know,  that when it’s over..its over…Yes, I have regrets.  There are things I wish I hadn’t done…things I 

should have done, but indeed, there are many things I’m happy to have done.  It’s all in a lifetime… 

So, if you’re not in your winter yet, let me remind you, that it will be here faster than you think.  So, 

whatever you would like to accomplish in your life please do it quickly!  Don’t put things off too long! 

Life goes by quickly.  So, do what you can today, as you can never be sure whether this is your winter 

or not! 

You have no promise that you will see all the seasons of your life…so, live for good today and “Life is a 

gift to you.”  The way you live your life is your gift to those who come after.  Make it a fantastic one. 

LIVE IT WELL!!...ENJOY TODAY!!!...DO SOMETHING FUN!!!...BE HAPPY!!!...BE THANKFUL!!! 

  



RECYCLING  

Glass is not accepted in Southforks Recycling Collections on each Wednesday 

  Just toss your recyclables into one empty bin and see the list below of what can be 

recycled!   Trash haulers have a 90-day transition period to implement any schedule change. 

Since there is no resale market for recycled glass in Florida, and broken glass contaminates the 

recycling stream – glass will no longer be accepted in our recycling program.  Please toss your glass 

in the trash bin where it will be sent to Pasco’s Waste-To-Energy facility, leaving even less of a 

carbon footprint than it would in a landfill.  

“This increase in service is a reflection of Pasco County’s commitment to future sustainability and 

to our citizens,” said Solid Waste Director John Power.  “Though removing glass may seem 

counter-intuitive, it increases the overall reuse of collected materials, eases processing and 

maximizes our positive environmental impact.” 

 

YOU CAN RECYCLE:  

1. Aluminum Cans 
2. Cardboard 
3. Paper 
4. Plastic Bottles and small containers 
5. Metal food cans   

 

YOU CANNOT RECYCLE ITEMS LISTED BELOW:  

 

No Plastic Bags,    No Glass,    No Styrofoam,       No Milk or Juice Cartons,   Nothing Wet & Dirty 

 



Just a reminder that all 

jobs serviced in the 

community is the 

responsibility of each 

resident and does not 

in any way reflect on 

the Southfork 

management.   

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
Jerry’s Handyman 

Services  

 

I am a master 

electrician offering the 

following services: 

Electrical, Pressure 

Washing, Gutter 

Cleaning, Minor 

Plumbing, washing of 

5th Wheels, Cargo 

Trailer & Motorhomes, 

Also, transportation to 

or from 

Orlando/Tampa 

airports as well as the 

Tampa Train/Bus 

stations.  

 Jerry McClellan 

11040 Maverick Drive 

Cell: (352) 999-2908 

___________________ 

     Southfork Maint. 
 
 I am available for 
many different  jobs.   
 
Pressure Washing - 
$70.00 
North Side of House - 
$25.00 
Gutters - $25 to $40.00 
Plumbing $35.00 and 
up 
Paint-Ceiling fans-
Outlets and so much 
more.  
 Please leave a 
message at 813-508-
2805 and I will return 
your call ASAP. 
 
Andy Davidson 
_________________ 
 

 A & J Landscaping 
(Josh) 
 
Gutter Roof Cleaning, 
Any Yard Work, 
Hauling, Pressure 
Washing, other odd 
jobs. 
 
813-426-0443 
813-696-4997   

___________________ 

 Notary Public 

Lou Tardona 

11206 Mustang 

352-467-0408   

 

    Need a Ride 

Southfork resident will 

take people to 

Doctors or Grocery 

Shopping in local area 

only.  

Contact Lois Albrecht 

352-458-9244 

Home Maintenance 
Service By Berry 
 
Home Repairs/Appliance 
installation 
 
Yard Work/ Leaves 
raked-Bushes trimmed-
Roof cleaned off-Gutters 
cleaned 
 
Power washing / Home 
(All or Partial) - 
Driveways 
 
Berry Garner 
38730 Bronco Dr. 
(352) 437-5207 

 

 Companion Care 

 Companion care for 
anyone that may need it. 
Cares for people coming 
home from a hospital stay 
that may need assistance , 
etc.    

Jane Weatherbee  
813-388-0160 
 

 

  

 



                                                               Community Activities 
 

 

Sunday: 

“May I” card game @6pm 

 

Monday: 

Coffee Hour @9:00am 

(Fall/Winter) Men’s shuffleboard @1pm 

TOPS (take off pounds sensibly) @10am   

Hand & Foot card game 6pm 

Euchre @6pm  

 

Tuesday:  

Curbside Trash pickup 

Craft Club  @9am 

 (Fall/Winter) Men’s shuffleboard @1pm 

Sequence @1pm 

(Fall/Winter) Ladies Shuffleboard @3pm   

 

Wednesday: 

Recyling pickup every Wednesday (cans & paper) 

Quilting @9am, weekly, except the 1
st

 Wednesday 

Bridge @1pm 

(Fall/Winter) Men’s shuffleboard @1pm 

Women’s Club, 1
st

 Wednesday of each month 9am 

  

 

 

 

Thursday: 

Hand & Foot card game 9am 

Dominoes @1pm 

(Fall/Winter) Men’s shuffleboard @1pm 

(Fall/Winter) Ladies Shuffleboard @3pm 

“Alley” Board game, cardroom @6pm 

 

Friday: 

Curbside Trash pickup 

 (Fall/Winter) Men’s shuffleboard @1pm 

  

Saturday: 

Community Weigh to Go Support group @9am 

Game “65”  6pm 

  

 

 

Office Hours 

Mon thru Thursday  9am to 3:30pm 

Friday  9am to 1pm 

 

 

 

 

 



        

         

  

   Dec 8th  (Tues)                      Ambulance Annual Meeting     10am @Pavilion 

   Dec 21st  (Mon)                     HOA Board Meeting       9am 

 

    Please keep informed with all the latest updates via our Emails and Facebook postings. 

  

“For details of all events please see the page inserts included in this 

newsletter” . 

                         

  

Answer to riddle on page 3 is       (an EGG ) 
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